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Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Friday 31st January 
INQUIRER     THINKER        BALANCED  RISK-TAKER        KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE  PRINCIPLED  CARING       OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.  Our 

purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity, creativity and 

individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students become independent, 

emotionally intelligent and socially competent as they strive to achieve their potential as global citizens. 

2020  DIARY 

FEBRUARY 2020 

Monday 3 Year 2 Information Night 5.15pm—6pm 

 Year 4 Information Night 6.15pm—7pm 

Tuesday 4 Year 1 Information Night 5.15pm—6pm 

 Year 6 Information Night 6.15pm—7pm 

Wednesday 5 Year 3 Information Night 5.15pm—6pm 

 Year 5 Information Night 6.15pm—7pm 

Monday 10 School Photo Day—please bring photo 

 envelope on the day 

FEBRUARY 2020 

Wednesday 12 First Fundraising Meeting for 2020 (new 

 members welcome ) 7pm in Staffroom 

Thursday 13 Foundation Buddy Bear Picnic 5—6.30pm 

Monday 17 Year 6 Canberra Tour departs 

Thursday 20 Foundation Information Night  

 (5.30pm—6.30pm) 

Friday 21 Year 6 Canberra Tour returns 

  
 

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to all our wonderful families for the commencement of the 

2020 school year.  I hope you all had a very happy festive season with some 

wonderful family time together.  We look forward to another fabulous year at 

Aspendale Gardens Primary School. 
 

A special welcome to all our Foundation students and to our new families.  

We look forward to sharing an exciting and successful educational journey with you.  The Foundation  

students have settled in extremely well, judging by the smiles on both children and teachers’ faces. 

A huge thank you to the teachers who came in over the holidays to ensure their classrooms were ready for 

the students.  The rooms look brilliant.  Thank you also to the office staff who came in to prepare for the 

start of the school year along with Graeme and Elly our maintenance / grounds staff who did a fabulous 

job ensuring the grounds were tidy and maintenance items completed.  
 

Welcome Back Returning Teachers 

I would like to welcome back Mrs Jess Burton, Mrs Jo McDougall and Mrs Hayley O’Donnell who have  

returned from family leave, and welcome back also to Miss Niamh Aherne  We look forward to them  

joining us once again.  
 

 

Welcome Back to School for 2020 
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Coronavirus Update 

An update was sent via Compass yesterday.  The main message was: 

“The recommendation is that parents/guardians/carers of students should ensure that any returning student is 

isolated at home and should not attend school for 14 days: 

 following exposure to any confirmed novel coronavirus case; or after leaving Hubei Province.” 
 

If you meet this criteria please adhere to this advice.  

 

School Photos 

The 2020 school photos will be taken on Monday 10th February.  Envelopes have been distributed to all  

students.  Payment can be made by credit card online, or payment by cash can be made on Photo Day.  

If you have not received an envelope please visit the office to get one.   

Students must present their own envelope to the photographer on Photo Day.  Envelopes are not sent to 

school prior to Photo Day.   

If you would like to have a Family Photo of your children please collect a Family Photo envelope from the 

office prior to Photo Day. 
 

Working with Children Checks 

As part of the Education Department’s guidelines and school accountability, we require each parent  

volunteer at our school to please obtain a ‘Working with Children Check’.  These will need to be seen at 

the school office as you sign in and details will be entered into our computer system.  If you already have 

a WWCC please ensure it is current and details are given to the office ladies. 

Please obtain these ASAP as we value your support for our school programs.  You can apply for your 

WWCC online.  Please use this link to access the website: https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 
 

School Council Notice of Election 

Nominations for the Aspendale Gardens Primary School Council will be called for next 

month.  Each year half the Council is up for election.  We have three Council positions 

and one Community Member position available.  Please consider applying for a  

position.  It is an excellent opportunity to become more involved in your child’s school. 

 

Facilities Update 

During the holidays the main item was the commencement of the refurbishment of our school oval.  It is 

well under way and the new turf will be installed very soon.  The oval will be out of bounds for all of Term 1, 

so the excitement when it opens in Term 2 will be high as we commence the footy seasons.   

 

Also, yesterday we had 

an alphabet caterpillar 

added to the courtyard 

paving, and a game of 

snakes and ladders 

added to the paving in 

the courtyard outside 

Art-room 1.  We are sure 

the students will get 

much enjoyment using 

these new play  

additions to our school 

grounds. 
 

Parent Information Evenings 

Instead of ‘Meet the Teacher’ evenings this year we will be having Parent Information evenings for each 

year level.  See further in the newsletter for more details.  
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School Levy Payment/Excursion Levy 

Thank you to all the parents who have already paid their school fees.  No paperwork was sent 

home for fees.  All school fees have been uploaded to Compass and can be paid through the 

app.   
 

We request that all families please pay the school fees by no later than Friday 21st February.   

If you are opting to pay the Excursion Levy up front for the year, the final date for payment for this is also 

Friday 21st February.  If you are having any difficulties regarding payment of fees, please make an  

appointment to arrange a payment plan with our Business Manager, Rebecca Russell.  

 

Foundation Families Buddy Bear Picnic 

As a welcome to our new Foundation students and their families, we will be hosting a Buddy 

Bear picnic on the school’s basketball court.  This will be held on Thursday 13th February 5.00pm 

to 6:30pm.  Parents are invited to bring along a picnic dinner to have at school.  This is a  

wonderful chance for all parents to meet other parents in an informal and friendly atmosphere.  

We hope you can join us for this happy occasion.   

 

Curriculum Day – Tuesday 10th March  

Our second curriculum day will be on Tuesday 10th March – the day after the Labour Day holiday.  We will 

be combining with local schools to further develop our IB Primary Years Program (PYP).  

 

Asthma / Anaphylaxis /Allergy Plans 

Documentation regarding student asthma plans is available from the office.  Please  

update your child’s details and return to the office as soon as possible.    

Parents of anaphylactic children and children with allergies should visit the 

office to update necessary paperwork and provide appropriate medication.  

Please ensure that the school has medication that is ‘in date’.  

 

Year 6 Camp 

The Year 6 Camp is only three weeks away.  Some parents need to finalise  

payment.  In addition, some student’s medical forms are yet to be returned.  

Please hand payments and medical forms to classroom teachers.   

Please return these ASAP so final preparations for the camp can be completed.  

 

School Assembly 

We decided to cancel assembly today due to the extreme heat which would have made it 

very uncomfortable in the hall.  Assembly will be at the regular time of 2:30pm on Friday  

afternoons.  

 

We have had a magnificent start to the school year and I look forward to another fabulous year at As-

pendale Gardens Primary School.  
 

Cheryle Osborne 
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2020 TERM DATES 
 TERM 1:     Wednesday 29 January—Friday 27 March 

 TERM 2:     Tuesday 14 April—Friday 26 June 

 TERM 3     Monday 13 July—Friday 18 September 

 TERM 4:     Monday 5 October—Friday 18 December 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
2020  

INFORMATION NIGHTS 
In 2020, we will be starting the school year off by hosting a series of 

Parent Information Sessions  for each year level, in lieu of the  

‘Meet the Teacher’ interviews.  

The purpose of these information sessions is to ensure teachers and 
families have a shared understanding of the expectations for the 

year level, including homework expectations, important dates and 
events, classroom routines, weekly timetable, communication  

guidelines and much more!  

These sessions are an important step in helping families start the 
new year off with confidence.  

It is also a chance to meet your child’s new teacher. 

There will be an opportunity to let your child’s new teacher know 
about their personal strengths, interests  

and any concerns in a questionnaire.   

This will be handed out at the Information Session. 
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Year 2 

Monday  

3rd February 

5.15pm—6pm 

  

Year 1 

Tuesday  

4th February  

5.15pm—6pm 

  

Year 3 

Wednesday  

5th February  

5.15pm—6pm 

  

  

Foundation 

Thursday 20th  

February  

5.30pm 

  

Year 4 

Monday 

3rd February 

6.15pm—7pm 

Year 6 

Tuesday  

4th February 

6.15pm—7pm 

Year 5 

Wednesday  

5th February 

6.15pm—7pm 
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Performing Arts @ AGPS  

CONGRATULATIONS   to Matilda O. & Mathilda R. as our new Performing Arts leaders.  

Glee Club  Welcome Maddie Stewart as Glee Club Assistant.  I look 

forward to meeting some new Year 3 members this year!  Rehearsals 

commence next Tuesday 4th February at 8.30am in the Performing Arts 

Room 1.  Please bring a display folder for music.  All Year 3 to 6 students are welcome. 

Bandfest    

Congratulations to all our ROCKSTARS of the future!   

After only a term together they performed at a lunchtime concert last 

year.  This semester Years 4 to 6 will be learning to play keyboard and  

ukulele and hopefully starting up some more bands! 

Recycling   

Please donate any old thongs/flip flops, even broken ones to Performing 

Arts.  They will be used as instruments.  We are also collecting any size, 

plastic tube containers with lids to recycle as shakers.  If you have any 

old beads at home that you no longer  

require, they will also come in handy to fill shakers! 

 

Welcome and Happy New Year! 

Merry Singing—Mrs Nicolson 
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